Freedom of Information Act 2000 – temporary absence rules for Housing Benefit 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked for:
A copy of the policy/procedure and guidelines that Leicester City Council Housing Benefit staff have been advised to follow and apply in respect of 
a) the 4 week temporary absence rule outside GB and 
Answer:

Please see Briefing Note and FAQ (Frequently Asked Questions) developed internally. 
Housing Benefit Circulars published at the time were also distributed and discussed with officers.
b) when notified of such an absence that falls within the 4 week rule the processes that your staff must follow in terms of advice and guidance given to their customers

Internal Housing Benefit processes continued as previously, amended in light of the changes. 
An additional paragraph was added to all notification letters informing customers regarding their new obligations, and a comprehensive communications plan was delivered including a poster campaign, social media and radio broadcasts on the subject. 
As was the case previously, customers are invited to complete a Temporary Absence from Home form informing us of their destination, departure and return dates, and to provide any relevant evidence.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


